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9. Countr:.es with sizable currer.t account deficits should
cor.tr:.bute to the adjustment process by the reduction of fiscal
deficits, and undertake structural reforms to encourage private
saving and increase competitiveness.

10. Countrjes with large e xte:nal surpluses should contribute to
the adjustment process by sustained non-inflationary growth of
domestic demand with structural reform in order to improve the
underlying conditions for growth and adjustment and to promote
increased investment relative to saving.

1:.. The investment needs of the world as a whole are expected to
grow in the coming years, particularly in Central and Eastern
Europe and in developir.g countries undertaking market reforms, as
well as in some industrial countries. To meet these needs,
industrial and developing countries alike should foster saving and
discourage dissaving.

12. The market-oriented restructuring of Central and Eastern
European economies shou'_d stimulate their growth and increase their
integration into the global economy. We support these changes and
seek to assure that this difficuit transformation will contribute
to global growth and stability.

13. Within the Eu-cpean Community, the European Monetary System is
:eading to a high degree of economic convergence and stability.

We note the European Community's decision to launch the

Intergovernmental Conference on Economic and Monetary Union and the
ber,inn:r.g -of the first stage of that union. During this - first

s=age, closer surveillance and coordination of econom=c and
monetary policies will contribute toward non-inflationary growth
and a more robust international economic system.

14. we welcome the prospect of a unified, democratic Germany which
enjoys full sovereignty without discriminatory constraints. German
economic, monetary, and social union will contribute to improved
non-inflationary global growth and to a reduction of external
4mbalances. This process will promote positive economic

developments in Central and Eastern Europe.

15. We call on the member countries of the International Monetary
Fund (IMF) to implement the agreement by the IMF to increase quotas
by 50 percent under the Ninth General Review of Quotas and to
strengthen the IMF arrears strategy.

MOaC1lTPl' Aimed at rconomic E¢ficieacv

16. Considerable progress has been made over the past few years in
supplementing macroeconomic policies with reforms to increase

economic efficiency. we welcome the progress in the realization

of the internal market in the European Community and the continuing
efforts to reduce structural rigidities in North America and Japan.

Nonetheless, we emphasize the widespread need for further steps to
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